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LHA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

   DRAFT MINUTES

Loess Hills Brent S. Olson
  Visitor’s Center - Pisgah, IA

Tuesday, February 7, 2023 
The Executive Committee of the LHA was called to order at 1:13 PM, Tuesday, February 7, 2023 at Loess Hills Brent S. Olson Visitor’s Center, Pisgah, IA by Chairman, Rich Pope with quorum declared.  Introductions were made, and the travel sheet was signed.  
Those present at today’s meeting: Rich Pope, Bob Benton, Lance Brisbois, Jeff Seago, Renea Anderson, Dawn Snyder, Abby Vander Werf, Congressman Randy Feenstra’s office, and Wesley Fopma, Congressman Randy Feenstra’s office.            

APPROVE MINUTES: A Motion was made by Renea Anderson, seconded by Dawn Snyder to approve the December 7, 2022 LHA Executive Committee Minutes. Motion carried.    
APPROVE AGENDA:  A Motion was made by Bob Benton, seconded by Dawn Snyder to approve the February 7, 2023 LHA Executive Committee Agenda.  Motion carried.    
TREASURER’S REPORT: No Treasurer’s Report at this time. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
Stewardship:  Stewardship Committee Chairman, Lance Bribois reported that the Stewardship Committee met this morning.  Kody Wohlers presented the “INHF Loess Hills Vegetation Management 2022” report and the “Cooperative Burn Week 2022” report to the Stewardship Committee members. Six RFP Grant applications were received totally $30,000.00. The Scoring Committee, Lance Brisbois, Scott Nelson, and Jeff Seago will meet at a later date to rank the 2023 RFP applications.                                                                                                                                                         
Protection: No Protection Committee report at this time.  Graham McGaffin has accepted the State Director position at The Nature Conservancy and is stepping off the LHA Board and down from his position as Chair of the LHA Protection Committee. Congratulations to Graham and we hope you enjoy your new position.  The Loess Hills Alliance thanks Graham for all his help in promoting the Loess Hills.  

Economic: Chairman, Renea Anderson reported that the state has separated from funding Western Iowa Tourism Region, so will be currently funded through the Counties.  Harrison County Development Corporation is taking over the toll free number from Western Iowa Tourism Region and taking over some of the fulfillment process due to changes within the WITR.  A new guidebook distributed out of Harlan Newspapers was introduced to the Committee members, Western Iowa Tourism Guidebook.

Approval was made to purchase a two page spread ad that will focus on tourism and outdoor recreation for the Loess Hills region. The newly re-printed Loess Hills Birding, RVing, and Motorcycling Brochures have been getting distributed.  The pink Loess Hills National Scenic Byway guidebooks are being distributed as the demand has increased and will be reprinted this Fall.  
A Motion was made by Bob Benton, seconded by Dawn Snyder to accept the Committee Reports.  Motion carried.  
OLD BUSINESS:  
“Acres of Permanent Conservation Land in the Loess Hills” Discussion: 
A suggestion was made at the November Protection Committee meeting to update total acres of permanent conservation land in the Loess Hills, as well as those acres that have received Loess Hills Alliance funding.  The 2011 Comprehensive Plan and a 2012-2013 map has some information to start from.  Due to Graham McGaffin stepping down from his position as Chair of the LHA Protection Committee, this discussion will be postponed to a later date.  

2023 Nominating Committee-March Executive Committee Elections:  Chairman, Rich Pope stated that he, Jeff Seago, and Linda Herman are on the 2023 Nominating Committee.  John Straight would like to be added to the list as a nominee for the 2023 LHA Officer Positions-Executive Committee.  2023 LHA Officer Positions-Elections will be held at the next Full Board meeting on March 1st at 1:00 pm.  
Direct Deposit for Jeannette Riesberg, Loess Hills Alliance Secretary: Approval was made through an email vote with Executive Committee Members on December 19, 2022 to allow direct deposit for Loess Hills Alliance secretary, Jeannette Riesberg’s payroll check.  
Continuing Financial Transaction Procedures for Funds: Approval was made with this Motion through an email vote with the Executive Committee Members on December 21, 2022.
It is moved that the LHA Treasurer is the officer who authorizes funds transfers as needed between accounts at Arbor Bank to make such funds appropriately available for check writing.  Also, for checks issued by the Loess Hills Alliance a list of pending checks will be signed off as authorized by both the Executive Committee Chair and the Treasurer (generally done electronically by email). 

A Motion was made at the February 7th Executive Committee meeting by Renea Anderson, seconded by Dawn Snyder to approve this action.  Motion carried.  
NEW BUSINESS   
Legislature Report: Abby Vander Werf, Congressman Randy Feenstra’s office, and Wesley Fopma, Congressman Randy Feenstra’s office were present.   
Senator, Dan Dawson was appointed Vice-Chair for Ways & Means Committee and will be involved with the Senate tax bills including IWILL. The subcommittee passed the Senate tax bill on February 3rd with an 11-6 party line vote.  Congressman, Randy Feenstra was appointed to the Subcommittee on the House Agriculture Committee and will be involved in the Farm Bill. Abby Vander Werf has been traveling and attended a Veterans Coffee.  
Contact with Legislators Report (Rich & Renea): Rich Pope and Renea Anderson attended the Travel Federation of Iowa Legislative Showcase which was held on Tuesday, January 31, 2023 from 5:00pm -7:30pm at the Elwell Family Food Center at Iowa State Fairgrounds. The TFI host a Legislative Showcase to present the economic impact of tourism to Iowa Legislators.  Participants bring banners and showcase their area’s tourism along with any proposed projects or events. Examples of Loess Hills’s soils were presented and conversations were held concerning Loess Hills tourism, how every vote affects all of Iowa, all Legislators need to know about the Loess Hills, increased funding for the Loess Hills Alliance,  and distribution of the 2022 Loess Hills Alliance Annual Reports, etc. The Loess Hills Alliance thanks Rich and Renea for attending the TFIL Showcase. 
Logos for Loess Hills Bird Conservation Area Sign: Anna Buckardt, Avian Ecologist with the Iowa DNR contacted Loess Hills Alliance to see if they would be willing to share a copy of the LHA logo.  Monona and Harrison County Conservation Boards and the Loess Hills Alliance were critical partners in the establishment of the Loess Hills Bird Conservation in 2016. When the BCA was first designated, beautiful wooden signs were placed at the BCA. After years of exposure to the elements, the Wildlife Diversity program is working to update and replace all the BCA signs across the state with a more durable metal option. We would like to include the logos of the organizations involved in the establishment and continued management of the BCAs on new metal signs. Signs will be replaced over the next 2-3 years.  Approval was made through an email vote on December 9, 2022 to provide the LHA logo for inclusion in the BCA signage. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
A letter was received from North American Prairie Conference asking for funding support as a sponsor.  The conference will be held on June 25 -29, 2023 in Des Moines.  At this time, the Executive Committee Members decided to not fund the North American Prairie Conference.     

ADJOURN   A Motion was made by Dawn Snyder, seconded by Rich Pope to adjourn the meeting at 1:50 pm.    
Next Meeting   March 1, 2023 at 11:00 am. 
Respectfully Submitted by

Jeannette Riesberg

